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Dear Sir; 
 
I have with great interest read your proposal for the health strategy of the 
EU. 
 
While I certainly agree with you that preventative medicine is paramount, and 
that IT must be better utilized, I miss an organizational perspective. 
 
It may not be feasible or even desireable for the healthcare systems of the EU 
countries to be organized in a similar manner. However, the fact remains that 
private enterprise during the last 350 years have developed techniques to 
quickly and efficiently allocate resources and determine the effect of these, 
as well as monitor production quality. Wheather the healthcare system is 
public sector or privately run, these methods must be brought to work also 
here! The UKs current strategy in remodelling the NHS in accordance with these 
principles is exemplary, and should be held up as an example of the 
pheasability of such a project also in a publicly operated organization. 
Indeed, why not require that all EU hospitals and regions report a set of 
standardized and relevant annual key figures measuring quality and 
performance? This will increase awareness of best-practices as well as 
motivate local governments to reform. 
 
Another critical issue is patient information. Currently, IT use is low and 
inefficient in the healthcare sector. With a standardized way of storing 
patient information, and transferring it between countries, much will be 
gained. Such as system should also include early-warning systems for adverse 
drug effects as well as possibilies for epidemilogical research. 
 
With increasing costs of treatment and ever more research funding coming from 
industry, a system of limiting use of new, untested treatments must be found. 
The EUs ban on pharmaceutical consumer marketing is a good foundation. Perhaps 
it may be combined with a system, already in place in Sweden, where a pannel 
of independent experts decide the cost-benefit of each new drug based on 
available research. Drugs that fail to live up to their promise of lowering 
mortality or decreasing costs can then be excluded from the national drug 
financing systems, decreasing costs without affecting quality and directing 
industry attention towards the development of drugs that offer substancial 
benefits rather than "me-too" varieties of already sold drugs. 
 
In closing, let me wish you the best of luck in your endeavour to improve 
health-care in the EU! 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Jonas Axelsson, MD  
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